Minutes of Greenville Town Council Meeting June 9th, 2014

Council Vice President Greg Redden called the regular monthly meeting to order. Other Councilpersons present were Bob Wright, Darryl Kepley, and Patti Hayes along with Clerk Jack Travillian. Also attending the meeting were Water Superintendent Gary Getrost, town attorney Chris Lane and several concerned citizens. The meeting was opened with a prayer from Pastor Avery followed by the Pledge of Allegiance.

Minutes: The minutes for May 12th regular meeting was discussed. Motion was made by Vice President Redden seconded by Councilwoman Hayes to accept the proposed minutes. Motion passed 3-0-1 with Councilman Kepley abstaining.

Financial:

Review/Approval Checks and Expenditures: Clerk Travillian presented the forms for the checks written from the utility and the town. The checks were approved without objections.

Committee Reports:

Streets and Roads:

Councilman Wright had a new stop sign installed at 2nd Street. The new section of Heritage Springs subdivision has the streets laid out with gravel installed. Councilman Wright will keep close watch to assure that these are installed and completed properly. Councilman Kepley noted that there is a major pot hole on Voyles Road.

Special Meeting: Vice President Redden has called for a special session to discuss the payment for services by retiring Superintendent Getrost per State Board of Accounts recommendations. The meeting will be held on June 19th at Town Hall, 9706 Clark Street. Also the council will be discussing the marshal situation.

Marshal Vacancy: The council had a lengthy discussion about a permanent solution to the Marshall's position. Town Attorney Lane advised that no requirements for having a Town Marshal exist, however, if there is a marshal's department then the council should move to fill the vacancy. He recommended that the council draft an ordinance establishing the marshal's position and any requirements.

Councilman Wright made a motion to hire David Moore as the Interim Marshal at the current \$14,000 annual salary until the council can decide on a permanent replacement. Wright stated that he did not want the town to go another minute unprotected while there was a qualified candidate interested in filling the vacancy. Councilman Kepley seconded the motion. Councilman Redden stressed that this would be on a temporary bases and that Moore could not hire any deputies without council's approval per previous ordinances. Motion passed 3-1 with Councilman Wright, Kepley and Redden approving and Councilwoman Hayes voting against the measure.

Minutes of Greenville Special Meeting June 19th, 2014

Council Vice President Greg Redden called the special meeting to order. Other Councilpersons present were Daryl Kepley, Bob Wright, and Patti Hayes, along with Clerk Travillian and Water Superintendent Gary Getrost.

The council came to an agreement with Superintendent Getrost regarding his arrangement for support over the next 6 months as an advisor. The rate of pay will be at the same as current (\$33.51) thirty three dollars and fifty one cents per hour. If called in for an emergency there will be a (2) two hour minimum charge. The council will evaluate in 30 days. The council was reminded that the current arrangement calls for medical insurance to be covered until Getrost reaches the age of 65. Also the council agreed that he should keep the assigned cell phone for now. Clerk Travillian will work with him over the vacation days to be paid out.

Marshal's vacancy: Councilman Redden supplied the council with an application that he has prepared with the help of ILEA (Indiana Law Enforcement Academy) and the Floyd County Sheriff's Department. The application has basic requirement for both physical and mental evaluations. The council made some suggestions for improvement and Redden will make the changes before distribution.

No further business coming before the Council the meeting was adjourned.

PRESIDING OFFICER

TOWN OF GREENVILLE, INDIANA

GREG REDDEN

ACK TRAVILLIAN CLERK / TREASURER